



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 27th November 2017
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mr D Keetley (Chairman) Fell, Heron, Daldry, Wass, Deighton & Harrison
ALSO PRESENT:  1 member of public
	01/1217
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Clerk – Mrs Strong due to illness.  Councillor Daldry took the minutes in her absence.
	ACTION

	02/1217
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None declared

	

	03/1217
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes held on Monday 16th October 2017 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  Councillor Wass proposed these as correct and Councillor Harrison seconded them.

	

	04/1217
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The clerk has still not received a reply back from BT regarding the unused phone box in Warcop.  It was agreed that the parish council would buy the box for £1 if structurally sound and perhaps use it to house a defib.
The chairman has sent a reminder e-mail regarding the parking problem in Chapel Garth.

The tree works in the churchyard will be dealt with by Electricity NW and Mr D Sowerby will cut back the ones over hanging onto the road.

The clerk will speak to Mr Fisher in the spring to ask if he would be able to help reduce the amount of rabbits in the cemetery.

Councillor Daldry will also check at the cemetery if a water butt will fit underneath the gutter near the store room.
	HS
HS

AD



	05/1217
	PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
A resident mentioned if the parish council have reported the overhanging trees along from the Sandford junction on the A66.  This has been reported several times and it is currently “pending” on the website.
	?


	06/1217

	APPLICATION FOR DEVELOPMENT
The Close – Bleatarn -no objections

Eden Gate Farm – Warcop – *

White Cottage – Warcop – no objections

* The parish council believes sufficient housing is already planned for the village and are not sure more planning is needed for new houses at this point in time.
The chairman expressed a view that the parish council do not know the outcomes of the planning applications that are discussed and wondered if the parish council were able to get a report to keep the council informed.
	HS

	07/1217
	FINANCE

The following payments were approved

1009     British Legion        £17.00
             D Dargue              £55.20

             Petrol Costs          £11.00

The 3 monthly bank reconciliation was checked and signed.  
The budget was also discussed which is on track.  The clerk has been unable to set up internet banking as she is not a signature on the bank mandate.  A form needs to be signed by 2 members of the parish council to be able to add her onto the bank mandate and then this can be set up.

	HS/DK


	08/1217
	COUNCILLOR REPORTS & UPDATE
A66 – There was a meeting with the Chairman and Councillor Wass with 2 representatives from Highways England.  They are looking to still do safety improvements on the A66 even though this is down for dualling.  The Parish Council would like more signs, double white lines and illuminated 50mph signs for Flitholme & Langrigg junctions.  They will be doing a traffic survey on Sandford road end.
Chamley Arms – Councillor – This is moving forward with a new lease and a possible opening date early in 2018.
Sandford Village Hall – The chairman has written to the Charity Commission asking for their advice on this matter. 
Flood works Improvements to the Village Green area – Councillor Fell & Heron have the quotes ready for the work and the bridge will be started after Christmas.  After last week’s heavy rain Councillor was suggested building a small wall outside Mr Richardson’s property as the water got very close to his house.  Councillor Wass will get a quote for this.
Footpath – The chairman has received a letter asking if the £1502 grant money had been spent yet.  Mr Richardson has not given permission for the path as yet as not all the funding is in place as yet.  The chairman will speak to Mr Richardson regarding this.
Sandford Pond – Councillor Deighton will put in a quote for the fencing to go around the pond area and also along the beck side at the bottom of the croft in Warcop.

	TW

DK
GD

	09/1217
	PARISH ACTION PLAN
This will be reviewed at the end of the financial year and prioritise things.
Achieving superfast brroadband for Sandford to be added to the plan.
	DK

	10/1217
	COMMUNITY ISSUES
The bin by the MOD entrance is not emptied by EDC.  EDC suggest removing this from the army entrance and putting in a new one outside the chamley arms which they will empty.  Councillor Fell will e-mail EDC with the council’s decision
A resident from Sandford has expressed an interest in joining the PC but at the moment there are no vacancies.  The parish council can co-opt a member to help with the council’s projects.

There is a skip along the beck side which some children have been playing nearby, Councillor Fell will look into regulations regarding skips on the highway.

The pinfold has fallen down again in the same place.  Councillor Deighton will ask if Mr Hughes will be able to re-build this.
	GF
GF

GD

	11/1217
	SCHEDULE OF CORRESPONDENCE NOTICES & PUBLICATIONS

	

	12/1217
	COUNCILLOR MATTERS
Nothing to discuss.
 
	

	13/1217
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next meeting is confirmed as Monday 22nd January 2018
Please see schedule of meeting dates distributed at previous meeting

Meeting closed at 9.00pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
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